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Kia ora koutou, 
 

We are delighted to welcome Mr Simon Dewar to our team.  Simon will be team teaching with Lee 
Gibbs in The Woodlands while Geordie Haswell is on maternity leave.  Simon spent quite some time at 
school last week and enjoyed being part of the Pounamu Teamôs trip to Pukaha, Mount Bruce.  With 
such a shortage of teachers resulting in overflowing classrooms in our area we are very fortunate to 
have Simon join us.  Simon is a beginning teacher with one final Massey paper to complete next      
semester. We love having new teachers join our team with their enthusiasm, passion and up to date 
educational knowledge! 
 

This term we are busy organising our Matariki festival.  In recent years my grandchildrenôs school in 
Christchurch (Waimairi School) started a new community event of joining together to watch the sunrise 
for Matariki.   Some of the experiences for their children and families were learning about Matariki, and 
preparing and eating hangi.  The school graciously shared some of their planning with us so we have 
used this as a guide as we are creating our own Ruahine School Matariki event!  This is planned for 
Friday 29 June.  Look out for more information over the next few weeks.  Also, as part of the 
Dannevirke Community of Learning, teachers are learning about cultural responsiveness.  It is very 
important to us that we give our best for all of our children, and part of giving our best is enhancing our 
cultural competencies.  In doing so we are giving our children a rich understanding of their countryôs 
culture.  The Ministry of Education requires all schools to engage with our MǕori communities and meet 
our Treaty of Waitangi obligations.  This year we are holding a WhǕnau Hui. We are excited about  
Matariki and hope that we can plan more of this event at our hui.  If you have knowledge about Matariki, 
hangi, karakia and waiata we would love you to join us.  As with any meeting at school such as camp 
preparation or new and prospective parentsô meetings, everyone in our school community is welcome 
and encouraged to attend.  In fact, we will need helpers for our Matariki event so if you are keen to 
help come along and learn with us! 

 

ICAS Examinations have begun with the Technology examination last week, and will be completed 
later in the year.  These examinations are run by the University of New South Wales, Australia. They 
give our students an opportunity to test their knowledge against a different countryôs curriculum.  The 
examinations are optional and a small number of keen students have signed up to participate! Good 
luck to you all:-) 

 

From time to time we have visitors to our school to learn about how our school operates and to see 
our amazing teachers in action.  It is always a privilege to host teachers and principals from other 
schools. Two weeks ago a principals group visited us to learn about the way we distribute leadership, 
and how our teachers collaborate and learn together in their PLCs (Professional Learning Communities). 
 Today we have a group of teaching principals from small rural schools observing in our senior classes. 
 

I will be in Wellington on Thursday and Friday for my Master of Education graduation ceremony!  I have 
to say I am a bit excited! 
 

Have a great end of the week and weekend! 
 

NgǕ mihi nui, 
Sarah McCord 
Principal 

 

Ruahine is proud to 
be a KiVa school! 

Reduce...Prevent...Minimiseé 

Letôs join our children in       
reducing, preventing, and     
minimising the effects of            

bullying! 

 

 

 

www.kivaprogram.net 

Important 
Dates  

  RUAHINE SCHOOL BANK ACCOUNT 

лслтнф лрпсннт лл 

{ŎƘƻƻƭ 5ƻƴŀǝƻƴǎΣ .ǳǎ ¢ƛŎƪŜǘǎ ϧ ¢ŜŎƘƴƻƭƻƎȅ CŜŜǎ Ŏŀƴ 
ŀƭƭ ōŜ ǇŀƛŘ ŦƻǊ ƻƴƭƛƴŜΦ tƭŜŀǎŜ ǎǘŀǘŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ƴŀƳŜ ϧ 

ǘƘŜ ǇŀȅƳŜƴǘ ǊŜŀǎƻƴΦ 

Tuesday 22 May 

 Year 7 & 8 HPV/dTap Vaccinations 

Thursday 24 May 

Whņnau Hui  6.30pm Room 2 

Friday 1June 

Wacky Hair Day 

Monday 4 June 

Queenôs Birthday School Closed 

Tuesday 5 June 

Teacher Only Day School Closed 

Saturday 9 June 

Stars In Their Eyes 

Thursday 14 June 

Ruahine School Cross Country 

Thursday 14 June  

Book Fair  

Thursday 21 June 

NZEI Primary Teacher Paid Union 
Meeting 2.30pm 

SOCIAL MEDIA̚Please be aware when 

taking photos at school events where the 

photo contains other     children not be-

longing to you, we advise that you get 

permission from a parent/guardian before 

posting on social media.  

Wednesday  
16 May 2018 

KUPE team 
Room 1 Miss Kate Dare / Mrs Janine Castles 
(Y 7, 8) 
Room 2 Miss Nicole Bourke (Y 6, 7) 
Room 4 Miss Sarah Norman (Y 4, 5) 

http://www.waimairi.school.nz/
https://www.eaa.unsw.edu.au/icas/about


§ ǗʀʀɱɺʀɵɻɺϝǗɸɸϝǤɱʀɮɭɸɸϝǦɸɭʅɱɾɿ̴ϝ
Ǫɴɱɾɱϝɭɾɱϝɿʀɵɸɸϝɭϝɲɱʃϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝ
ɻʁʀɿʀɭɺɰɵɺɳϝɲɱɱɿϝʅɱʀϝʀɻϝɮɱϝ
ɼɭɵɰ̵ϝǦɸɱɭɿɱϝɹɭɷɱϝɿʁɾɱϝʀɴɱɿɱϝ
ɭɾɱϝɼɭɵɰϝɮɱɲɻɾɱϝɳɭɹɱɿϝɻɺϝϝϝϝ
ǩɭʀʁɾɰɭʅ̵ϝǦɾɭɯʀɵɿɱϝʀɵɹɱɿϝɭɾɱϝɭɿϝ
ɲɻɸɸɻʃɿ̴ϝǭɱɰɺɱɿɰɭʅϝɸʁɺɯɴϝǙϝ
ɳɾɭɰɱϝǤɱʀɮɭɸɸ̲ϝǪɴʁɾɿɰɭʅϝɸʁɺɯɴϝ
Ǘϝ̯ϝǘϝɳɾɭɰɱϝɺɱʀɮɭɸɸ̲ϝǜɾɵɰɭʅϝ
ɸʁɺɯɴϝǙϝɳɾɭɰɱϝɺɱʀɮɭɸɸ̵ 

§ Ǡʁɺɵɻɾϝɴɻɯɷɱʅϝɼɾɭɯʀɵɿɱϝɱʂɱɾʅϝ
Ǫɴʁɾɿɰɭʅϝɭʀϝɸʁɺɯɴϝʀɵɹɱ̵ 

Book Fair 

Our book fair will 

take place on the 

same day as our 

cross country. Feel 

free to pop in to 

our library for a 

browse. The more 

books we can sell, 

the more new 

books for our 

school. 

Ǘɸɸϝɱɸɰɱɿʀϝɯɴɵɸɰɾɱɺϝʃɵɸɸϝ
ɮɱϝɿɱɺʀϝɴɻɹɱϝʀɻɰɭʅϝ
ʃɵʀɴϝɭϝɮʁɯɷɱʀϝ̯ϝɭϝɸɱʀʀɱɾϝ
ɲɾɻɹϝʀɴɱϝǦǜǡ̵ϝǪɴɵɿϝɵɿϝɭϝ
ɾɱɭɸɸʅϝɲʁɺϝʃɭʅϝɲɻɾϝɻʁɾϝ
ɲɭɹɵɸɵɱɿϝʀɻϝɯɻɺʀɾɵɮʁʀɱϝʀɻϝ
ʀɴɱϝɾɭ̬ɱϝɼɾɵʆɱɿϝɳɵʂɱɺϝ
ɻʁʀϝɻɺϝʀɴɱϝɺɵɳɴʀϝɻɲϝ
ǩʀɭɾɿϝǟɺϝǪɴɱɵɾϝǛʅɱɿ̵ϝ
Ǫɴɱɾɱϝɵɿϝɭϝɸɵɿʀϝɻɲϝɵɰɱɭɿϝ
ɼɾɻʂɵɰɱɰϝɵɺϝʀɴɱϝɮʁɯɷɱʀ̵ϝϝϝϝ 


